

## Touching the World For Christ

March, 2010

Dear Friends.

March is a transition month. The cold winter months are almost over and the warm spring days promise us that renewal is just around the corner. When the Lord laid this ministry on my heart while walking by the New River in 1997, I had no idea He would do all that He has done. God has provided time and time again through people like you to do His work. I want to thank you for your heart to help widows and orphans in their distress. Because of the gifts that have been given we have begun to rebuild our next village in Uganda as well as meeting many other needs in Africa, India, and Romania and all around the world. Heaven will one day reveal the rewards in store for you for your generosity.

I wanted to include a before and after shot of the first house built in Buckaye village in Iganga, Uganda. The last village we rebuilt in Iganga, transformed the entire community. Hundreds of men, women, and young people have professed Christ as their Savior because of this project. The

church in this village grew from 65 to over 500 now. Wow! What a difference the love of Christ can make for a community that accepts Him. The great thing about all of this is that you are there; every conversion is a testimony of your love for a lost world. How blessed we are to have so many of you along side of us as we serve our Lord from continent to continent. Lastly I am excited to tell you about our new web-site. Please go and check it out at touchtheworldministries.com. Also go to our Face Book page, Touch the World Ministries Inc. and become a fan. We need your prayers and with these two media tools you will be able to know how to pray for us. We have teams coming and going all of the time and we need people willing to pray for their protection and most of all that the Lord Jesus will be glorified in everything we do! We have a team leaving this weekend for Haiti. We have two teams traveling to El Salvador next month as well as a team traveling to Kenya. We desire your prayers!

Serving Him Together, Homer

**Bukaye Village...**Below is a home that was built for a family in Bukaye Village. This family had 5 children die due to poor living conditions. The children died in such a close time frame that the parents had to bury them all in the same grave in their front yard. Many of the children in Bukaye Village live in homes that are led by their oldest sibling because their parents have died of aids. For only \$3110 you can help a family by building them a home. It is amazing what sharing the Love of Christ can do.

Child Sponsorship Program

Touching the World....

one child at a time



Andrian is one of 8 children at one of our family based housing units in Ukraine. Andrian was born on November 23, 2003. He is a very bright and active boy. He knows that it is God who made everything. He loves praying.

For only \$15.00 a month you can take care of the basic needs of Andrian or a precious child like him.

